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BC Provincial Echo 
November 2011 

 
The beauty of a Christmas rose, the brightness of a holly berry,  

The distant sound of a Christmas carol, the joy of being together  
That's what makes Christmas so special.  

 
Hoping the joys of the Christmas season all of its warmth and good cheer,  
Are with you not only at Christmas but right on through the New Year.  

 
And lovingly enclosing these greetings especially now Christmas is due,  
With all the warmth and affection that's always in thoughts of you!  

 
Love, Joy and Peace 

Today, Tomorrow and Always 
May your celebrations be merry 

Your heart be light 
Your Christmas happy 

Your Season bright 
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The Echo November, 2011 
From BC Provincial Madam President, Edith May: 
To All My Sisters: I hope everyone is staying healthy now that Fall is upon us.  Fortunately for some of us the 
weather is still staying reasonably nice even though it is a bit on the cooler side.  As I write this report the 
Official visitations for Provincial Worthy President Brian and I have come to an end; with the exception of 
Victoria which is scheduled for the end March, during the Executive meeting weekend.   
 
I would like to say “Thank You” to those Auxiliaries who accommodated our Joint Visitations.  We wanted to 
show the importance of “Working Together” and still have fun doing it. You may have also noticed the support 
we gave each other during our Charity presentations. Just another way of working and giving each other help 
when needed.  
 
On behalf of Brother Brian and myself, I would like to “Thank” everyone for your hospitality, the dinners, gifts, 
the love and support and especially the donations received on our visitations.  I hope you know how much all of 
this means. As my slogan says: “Together We Can Make A Difference” and so far you have shown this to be 
true.  So “THANK YOU”; Sisters what you have done means so very much. 
 
I have only heard from a few Auxiliaries in regards to the AIL Insurance program.  Sara Vrolyk from AIL has 
put in an information letter in this edition of the Echo. Please read it and a response to either her or me would be 
appreciated so that we can move forward with this one way or another.  I do know some Sisters have already 
signed up for this free Benefit.  
 
At the September Executive meeting it was mentioned that members who volunteered to work on Committees 
had not heard from their Committee Chairman.  I have been in contact with the Chairmen so hopefully they will 
have been in touch with those on their Committees and everyone is working hard for all our Charities.  Let’s 
continue to work together for the benefit of others, after all; It’s Not About Me.  British Columbia Auxiliaries 
have shown the spirit of giving so please on behalf of those that will benefit keep up the good work.      
 
Provincial Honorary Mother Barb Calve and I attended the Pacific Northwest Regional Conference in 
Penticton.  I would like to congratulate PNWR President Sharon Johnson, on a good Conference and a job well 
done.  It was impressive to see so many Provincial Officers and Past Provincial Madam Presidents in 
attendance.  There were members from Alaska, Washington and Oregon in attendance including their State 
Presidents which I had the honor of meeting at the Incoming Presidents Workshop in Iowa and again in Florida, 
so it was good to see them again.  Congratulations Penticton for “Hosting” yet another successful event. 
 
As the next issue of the Echo is in January; I want to take this opportunity to wish everyone A Very Merry 
Christmas and A Happy, Healthy, Prosperous New Year.  May the Blessing of the Season bring each of you 
Peace, Love, Happiness and Understanding. 
 
Fraternally, Edith May, BC Provincial Madam President                                   
 
***************************************************************************************** 
Please Note: 
 
In this Issue of the Echo Bulletin there are important Documents on the last few pages for your convenience so 
the Auxiliaries can print these off separately. 
 
 
****************************************************************************************** 
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From BC Provincial Worthy President, Brian Kersey: 
Hello Sisters; I would like to thank you all for the most wonderful visits and hospitality you have shown Edith 
and I. The decorations and time you ladies took to make each and every visit special will never be forgotten. I 
am so happy that we all could visit together, Aerie and Auxiliary. We believe that in order for our Eagles 
Organization to survive and blossom we need to do it together. I thought it was so cool to be able to not just 
meet a lot of Aerie Brothers but that I also had the opportunity to meet you ladies. By doing the Provincial 
Presidents visits this way you end up with a really good turn out and once again it builds the team. 
 
I would also like to mention you ladies are very lucky to have such a cool lady to be leading you this year, she 
is a person that is all about what is good for the Auxiliary and is willing to fight for its future. I know this 
because I have spent the last two and a half months with her, learning what a very special person and President 
she is. She has been over the moon with everything all you ladies have done for her.  
 
 I hope all the Provincial Auxiliary Officers and the local Auxiliary Officers have a great term and remember 
“Add a Rose” to your Auxiliary for Edith, work together and the most important part have fun and make it all 
about each other and you will succeed in everything you attempt to do. 
 
 I thank you from the bottom of my heart for everything once again I cannot tell you how much the memories 
you all created for me mean. 
 
 Your Brother and Friend, Brian Kersey (Hoss), BC Provincial Worthy President 
 
****************************************************************************************** 
From BC Provincial Auxiliary Honorary Mother, Barb Calve: 
Hello Sisters and Daughters; Well the Provincial Presidents touring has come to a finish for the off season, and I 
would like to take this time to “Thank” all the Aeries and Auxiliaries for your wonderful hospitality for the 
clubs that I was able to attend. Many lovely meals and events were had!! 
 
The next travels will start in February 2012 with the Lower Mainland Zone, and I look forward to seeing all the 
new friends and familiar faces of people I have met.  
 
Also remember to log your "Volunteer Hours!!!" It is important to keep all ours, as many of you put some 
valuable time into volunteering, it is important to be recognized.  
 
Sincerely, BC Provincial Honorary Mother and Volunteer Hours Chairman, Barb Calve 
 
****************************************************************************************** 
From BC Jr. Past Provincial Madam President, Maureena Wilson: 
Hello Sisters; I would like to send to all my very best wishes for a very Happy Christmas to all and to your 
families. My wish is for peace and good health to each of you.   
 
Take "Time" to enjoy your family, your friends and yourself.  Remember once you loose "time" you don't get it 
back, so Merry Christmas!!!  God Bless  
 
Fraternally, Maureena Wilson, BC Jr. Past Provincial Madam President 
 
****************************************************************************************** 

We hope this Christmas enriches your life; May each day be happy and bright,  
Overflowing with pleasure and love; May your Christmas be filled with delight. 
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From BC Madam Vice President/President Elect, Thelma Redmond: 
Merry Christmas to all my Eagle Sisters!! I am presently working at getting my Committees arranged for the 
upcoming year and will gratefully accept any help that you might offer. Please feel free to volunteer. My email 
address is crispette@hotmail.com or my home phone is 250-390-9098.  
 
I would like to congratulate Penticton on doing such an awesome job of putting on the Pacific Northwest 
Regional Conference and to Pacific Northwest Regional President Sharon for the super job she did in chairing 
it. I found the workshop on Diabetes was really informative.  
 
I hope that each of you have a wonderful and peaceful Christmas Season and all have the joys of family shared 
and make memories that will last forever. 
 
Fraternally Thelma Redmond, BC Provincial Vice-President/President Elect 
 
****************************************************************************************** 
 

“Chaplain’s Corner”  
 
To All My Auxiliary Sisters: Our Condolences go out to Sister Nona Daly, Vancouver Auxiliary #2075, family 
and friends on the passing of her husband. And to the family and friends of Sister Marion Morgan, Nanaimo 
Auxiliary #15 who passed away October 15th, 2011. Our Condolences also go out to Irene McFadden, family 
and friends on the passing of Brother Stu McFadden, Ladysmith Aerie #2101, Eileen Campbell, family and 
friends on the passing of her mother and to the families and friends on the passing of Anna Gibson and Loretta 
Sullivan. 
 
Birthday Wishes go out to Pacific Northwest Regional President Sharon Johnson.  Get Well Wishes go out to 
Provincial Madam Vice President Thelma Redmond, Past Provincial Mother Mable Ferguson and to Past 
Provincial Mother Tina Bigelow; we wish you a speedy recovery.   
 
Now for a bit of news from around the States: Our Condolences go out to the family and friends of Grand 
Madam Trustee Helen (Penny) Skinner on the passing of her mother; and to the family and friends of PWP 
Gary Roberts from Everett Washington on his passing. 
 
We are sorry if we have missed any Sister or Brother who has been under the weather but we wish you all a 
speedy recovery.   
 
Fraternally, Yvonne Harry, BC Provincial Madam Chaplain 
 
**************************************************************************************** 
From Grand Madam Trustee, Lori Matheson: 
Dear Sisters; It is the time of cheer and Best Wishes too; For each and every one of you; The hearts that you 
share; Reflect how you care; How lucky am I For knowing you! 
 
I wish each and every one a Blessed Christmas And a very Happy New Year 
Love to all, Lori Matheson Grand Madam Trustee, Vancouver 2075 
 
****************************************************************************************** 



   5 
From Pacific Northwest Regional President, Sharon Johnson: 
Dear Sisters; Just a note to extend my heartfelt thank-you to all who attended the Pacific Northwest Regional 
Conference in Penticton.   We had an exceptional turnout from all of Alaska, British Columbia, Oregon and 
Washington.  From all reports it was a great success and enjoyed by everyone and I think the presentations were 
excellent and different and in this case it really was worth trying something a little different and for everyone to 
so capably go along with it is just unbelievable.  It makes me teary-eyed when I think of the wonderful job 
everyone did.  I think we achieved what I was hoping for when I changed the format a little informative and 
fun. 
   
Thank you to the Grand Aerie representatives also, they are a great asset to our organization and had some great 
words of wisdom for us.  I would be remiss if I didn’t mention the wonderful job Penticton did in handling the 
Conference from Dave Smith and Vicky Fraser to all the people who worked behind the scenes and there were 
many – thank you.  I do believe that a successful conference like this is one of the best forms of advertising we 
can have to enable members to go back to their Aeries and Auxiliaries and talk about it and encourage even 
more people to come out next year to The Dalles, Oregon on October 19th to 21st, 2012. 
 
I am honoured to be PNWR President for this year and hope to see a lot of you at the Executive Meetings, 
Conferences and Conventions that I am hoping to attend and continue to see Pacific Northwest Region working 
together to be the most successful Region in Eagledom.  That would be truly awesome! 
 
Because I will continue to be the liaison between Grand Auxiliary and Pacific Northwest until next July in 
Grand Rapids I am putting in my numbers in case anyone has any questions or anything you would like me to 
mention. 
516 Tyee Court, West Vancouver, BC, V7P 3K3  Phone:  604-984-8286   Cell:  604-617-1346 
E-mail:ppmpsharonj@shaw.ca    Business:  504-987-8815 
 
Warm regards, Sharon Johnson, Pacific Northwest Regional President 2011 – 2012 
******************************************************************************************
From BC Provincial Madam Chaplain, Yvonne Harry: 
Hi to all My BC Sisters; As Provincial Madam Chaplin it is my duty to get word out to the Province regarding 
anyone who maybe sick and the passing of a Sister or Brother.  I have set in place Contacts in all areas of the 
Province; I ask you to please inform these Sister’s if you hear that someone is sick or there has been a death; in 
turn they will get hold of me so we can keep everyone informed about what is happening around the Province.  
  
The following Sisters are your Contacts; 
Lower Main Land - Carol Edgington - 33868 Essendene Ave, Abbotsford BC, E-mail: ededgington@telus.net 
Lower Island - Jean Cameron - #101-671 Trunk Rd., Duncan BC, E-mail: camgreen@shaw.ca 
Upper Island - Maureen Wilson - 4063 Gordon Rd., Campbell River BC, E-mail: kmwil@telus.net 
Caribou - Donna Roach - 653 Alward St., Prince George BC, E-mail: ladiessaux-foe3318@hotmail.com 
Okanogan - Yvonne Harry - 355 Waterford Ave, Penticton BC, E-mail: eyharry@telus.net 
West Kootenay - Faye Cook - #516-201 Ave, Castlegar BC, E-mail: fuss-fuss@telus.net 
East Kootenay - Nancy Van Oosten - 112 5Th. Ave. South, Cranbrook BC, E-mail: nvanoosten@telus.net 
  
Please feel free to contact me directly my Phone number is 250-493-5140 or E-Mail me at: eyharry@telus.net 
 
I do hope that everyone has a very merry Christmas and a happy new year 
Fraternally, Yvonne Harry, BC Provincial Madam Chaplain  
****************************************************************************************** 
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From BC Provincial Secretary, Joanne Krisko: 
My Dearest Sisters; Preparations are well underway for Convention in Abbotsford.  Each Secretary can look 
forward to receiving their Auxiliaries Convention package in the New Year.  Please pay close attention to the 
deadlines.  Attached you will find the Nomination form for the Anne Ferstay Woman of the Year Award.  I 
hope that each Auxiliary will take a close look at their Membership and submit a name for this award.   
 
As well, please put some thought into the Hall of Fame Award.  I am sure that if we all look hard enough and do 
a little research, we can all come up with a sister who is worthy of this award.  Nomination forms for the Hall of 
Fame will come with your Convention packages. 
 
Secretary's; if you have not yet sent in your $10.00 donation for Grand Madam President's gift, please do so.   
 
Brother Cory and I have decided to terminate our home telephone number.  It seems that the only people who 
call us on this number are telemarketers and I just don't have the time in my day to talk to them. So, please 
delete our home number 604-465-4840 but feel free to call our cell numbers at any time.  My new phone 
number is 604-349-9956.  Brother Cory can be reached at 778-229-4723.  Please forward these numbers to any 
Sister or Brother who wishes to get in contact with us.  
 
Please Note The Following Changes: 
Change to the E-mail address of the Secretaries List for Nancy Sauvageau, Secretary for Ladysmith #2102  
E-mail is the following; foe2101aux@shaw.ca 
 
On behalf of the Krisko Family I would like to extend our “Best Wishes” to each and every one of you for a 
Happy, Healthy and Safe Christmas.  May all of your holiday dreams come true. 
 
Yours in Sisterhood, Joanne Krisko, BC Provincial Madam Secretary  
 
****************************************************************************************** 
From BC Provincial Treasurer, Judy Enns: 
Sisters; It was nice to see such a great turnout for the Executive Meeting held here in Abbotsford in September 
and I am looking forward to seeing everyone at the Executive Meeting in March. 
 
Everyone here in Abbotsford is working hard on plans for the 2012 Convention.  Enclosed in this edition of the 
Echo you will find the first version of the Agenda for the Convention and also a list of Hotels and rates.  It 
appears the Hotels are filling up fast so please don't wait much longer to make your reservations.  We do have a 
few more camping spaces but they are limited so do contact the Committee Chairs if you wish to reserve one.  
They are on a strictly first come first served basis. 
 
You will notice that the Agenda does not have times listed on it at this point.  You can expect to see changes 
and additions in the upcoming Echo editions. 
 
I would like to wish everyone a very Merry Christmas and all the best in the New Year.  Have a safe and 
wonderful holiday. 
 
Fraternally Yours, Judy Enns, BC Provincial Madam Treasurer 
 
******************************************************************************************

It is Christmas in the Heart  
That puts Christmas in the Air. 
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From PGO - PPMP, Barbara Johnson: 
Dear Sisters, Thank you to Penticton Aerie and Auxiliary # 4281for hosting the Pacific Northwest Regional 
Conference.  Well done and an enjoyable week-end meeting all the Sisters and Brothers in attendance. 
Congratulations to Sharon and Jeff our Pacific Northwest Presidents, your guidance kept the Conference on the 
move and fun for all.  Was great to have the Grand Worthy President Mel Fry in attendance, with all the other 
Past and Present Grand Officers including our own Grand Madam Trustee Lori Matheson and Past Grand 
Worthy President Ken Cross.  Every Sister and Brother should make an effort to attend a Pacific Northwest 
Regional Conference. The next one is in The Dalles, Oregon. 
 
Please remember to continue to raise money for our Provincial Charities. To all the Members of the Provincial 
Cancer Committee I look forward to hearing from you very soon as to what you’re planning for this year to 
raise money for the Cancer Charity.  The Slogan is COLLECT COINS FOR CANCER. 
 
“FOR GET ME NOT” is for our Golden Eagle Alzheimer and Parkinson Charities.  Both these have to do with 
the brain and research is needed to help fight these two Diseases. Alzheimer’s has brought down too many of 
our Brother’s and Sister’s and continues to progress into so many of our families. Your help is needed and  
remember never give up, keep the brain and body active.  Use it or loose it. 
 
To All the Sisters I Wish You a Very Merry Christmas and the Very Best in the New Year.  
“May your trouble be less, Your blessings be more, And nothing but happiness come through your door.” 
Fraternal Love, Sister Barbara Johnston, PGO. 
       
****************************************************************************************** 
From BC Provincial Madam Conductor, Carol Edgington: 
Hello Sisters; I want to thank everyone for coming to Abbotsford’s Provincial Joint Visitation in September and 
hope they had a good time. Hope everyone had a good time at the Executive Meeting as well.  
 
We have done a few fund raisers with the net proceeds going to Local and to our Provincial Presidents 
Charities. We have also done a Murder Mystery with the net proceeds going to Auxiliary Presidents charity. It 
was a first for Abbotsford. 
 
Remembering the fallen on November 11th is always a time of saying thank you to the soldiers that fought, and, 
gave their lives for our freedom. 
 
Christmas season is coming upon us fast and before you know we will be bringing in the New Year. January 
2012 leads us into our Auxiliary Anniversary, February is our Lower Mainland Auxiliary Visitation and Lower 
Mainland Zone Conference and March is our donations month. 
 
Take care, stay safe and have a MERRY CHRISTMAS and the BEST in the NEW YEAR 
Fraternally, Carol Edgington, BC Provincial Madam Conductor 
 
****************************************************************************************** 

O' Christmas Star forever bright shine into our hearts tonight.  
Remembering the Holy Birth  

His Love and Hope  
His peace on Earth.  

 
Wishing you a peaceful Christmas 
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From BC Provincial Membership Chairman, Cindy Smith: 
Hello Sisters; The following is the Membership Report from June 1 to October 31st 2011. 
 
ROSSLAND #10: One (1) Application and One (1) Initiated 
VICTORIA #12: Three (3) Applications, One (1) Re-enrollment and One (1) Initiated 
NEW WESMINSTER #20: Two (2) Applications and One (1) Initiated 
LADYSMITH #2101: Nine (9) Applications, One (1) Re-enrollment and Nine (9) Initiated 
DUNCAN #2546:  One (1) Application, One (1) Re-enrollment and One (1) Initiated 
NORTH WEST #2638: Six (6) Applications and One (1) Initiated 
HOPE #2690: One (1) Application, One (1) New Member     
ABBOTSFORD #2726: Twelve (12) Applications, Ten (10) Initiated and One (1) Re-enrollment 
MAPLE RIDGE #2831: One (1) Application and One (1) Initiated 
TRAIL #2838: One (1) Re-enrollment 
CAMPBELL RIVER #3097: One (1) Application and One (1) Initiated 
KAMLOOPS #3453: Three (3) Applications, Five (5) Re-enrollments and Two (2) Initiated 
VERNON #3557: Six (6) Applications and Five (5) Initiated 
PENTICTON #4281: Sixteen (16) Applications and Fifteen (15) Initiated 
CHEMAINUS-CROFTON #4400: Three (3) Applications and One (1) Initiated 
 
GRAND TOTAL TO DATE: NEW MEMEBRS: 64 – RE-ENROLLMENTS: 10 
 
We have 8 out of 22 Auxiliaries that have a Net Gain in Membership. Results are from the Membership Report 
from Grand. 
 
KEEP UP THE GOOD WORK AND REMEMBER TO “ADD A ROSE” FOR PROVINCIAL MADAM 
PRESIDENT EDITH MAY. 
 
WISHING ALL OF YOU AND YOUR FAMLIES;  
A VERY MERRY CHRISTMAS AND A HAPPY NEW YEAR 
Fraternally, Cindy Smith, BC Provincial Membership Chairman 
 
****************************************************************************************** 
From BC Provincial Madam Inside Guard, Theresa Kleefeld: 
Hello to all my Sisters: Well winter is here at least the cold is. Kamloops has only had a small amount of snow, 
but lets us all know that the Christmas season is starting soon.   
 
Provincial Officers, don’t forget to sell your raffle tickets or use them as a Christmas gift for friends and family. 
Please be sure when choosing your gifts for the draw that will reflect the cost value. When we sell the tickets we 
usually tell them the prizes will be worth $20 to $25 dollars.  It is disappointing when our officers deliver them 
and find that they don’t live up to what was advertised.  With after Christmas sales coming up then would be a 
good time to find bargains. 
 
I would like to wish all my Sisters and Brothers a safe and happy Holiday season.   And hope you all have the 
joy of spending time with your family and friends. 
 
Fraternally Yours, Theresa Kleefeld, BC Provincial Madam Inside Guard, Kamloops #3453 
 
****************************************************************************************** 

The Magic of the season never ends; And it's gifts are Family and Friends  
Wishing you a Magical Christmas 
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From BC Provincial Madam Outside Guard, Donna Roach: 
Hello Sisters; Sisters, I have been very remiss in not putting anything into the last two issues of the Echo and for 
that I apologize. Thank goodness I was reminded just moments ago about the deadline for this issue or I may 
have been late again.  
 
First and foremost, I must backtrack and congratulate Jr. Past Provincial Madam President Maureena on an 
exceptional Convention, especially the closing. Provincial Madam President Edith, I have spoken to you may 
times since you have taken Office and you have shown style and grace as you attend the functions and show 
that you are a true Eagle.  
 
For those we got to visit during the summer, thanks for the great times, Bob and I enjoyed ourselves immensely, 
we were sorry not to be able to attend the PNWRC, something we both looked forward to, but the dentist had 
other plans. Good news is the tooth I broke at Convention is now sporting a pretty $$$$$ new crown.  
 
As we head into the holiday season, remember those not as fortunate as ourselves and to keep CHRIST in 
CHRISTmas.  Wishing you all a truly joyous and blessed holiday season; with your loved ones, family and 
friends.  
 
With love and hugs, Donna Roach, BC Provincial Madam Outside Guard 
 
******************************************************************************************
From BC Provincial Trustee Shirley Hunt: 
Hello Sisters; Hope your all having a great fall. Ladysmith is busy tagging along with Provincial Madam 
President Edith May for her visitations on the Island.  
 
We are making meat pies and getting ready for Christmas. We went to Penticton for the Pacific Northwest 
Regional Conference. What a joy to meet all the Brothers and Sisters. This was my first time and found it so 
informative.  Thank you Pacific Northwest Regional Auxiliary President Sharon for doing such a wonderful 
job. And Thank You Penticton for a job well done. 
 
You have a very Merry Christmas and a Happy and prosperous New Year. Be safe. Big hug to you all 
Fraternally, Shirley Hunt, BC Provincial Madam Trustee, Ladysmith #2101 
 
*****************************************************************************************  
From Provincial Madam Trustee, Klara Schubert: 
Hello Sisters:  Well here we are, winter is at the front door, knocking.  We had a very successful Executive 
Meeting, I had a very busy Summer and hope Winter will be less busy.   
 
Leaving for the Pacific North West Regional Conference on Friday in Penticton, hope to see everyone there. 
 
I would like to wish everyone a Merry Christmas and a very Happy New Year. 
Fraternally Yours, Klara Schubert, BC Provincial Madam Trustee 
 
****************************************************************************************** 

Have A Merry Old Christmas  
May Your Celebration  

Be Trimmed With The Love Of Family  
And The Laughter Of Friends 
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From BC Provincial Madam Trustee, Bev Bailey: 
To all my Sisters; I would like to congratulate Sister Sharon and Brother Geoff on a wonderful Pacific 
Northwest Regional Conference.  If you missed it you did miss a great Conference. Thank you Penticton for all 
your hospitality you showed us again you came out on top.  
 
Thank you Joan for going over the Ritual case with me to make sure we have everything organized for 
competitions, we hope to see a lot of competitors this year. 
 
I would like to wish all who have been sick or in hospital a speedy recovery. 
 
To all my Brothers and Sisters I wish you and your family a very safe and happy Holiday Season. To all take 
care till next time. 
Fraternally Yours, Bev Bailey, BC Provincial Madam Trustee, Vancouver #2075 
 
****************************************************************************************** 
From BC Provincial Madam Trustee, Faye Cook: 
Hello Sisters: Hope everyone had fun on Halloween.  I went out trick or treating with my grandchildren which 
is always fun for me.  
 
I hope all your fundraising is going well. I attended my first Executive meeting in September and found it very 
informative.  Pacific Northwest Region Conference in Penticton in October had an informative presentation on 
the DRC and Diabetes I learned a lot from it.  If you ever have a chance you should attend a PNWR Conference 
they are always full of information that can be very helpful.   
 
I wish all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy and prosperous New Year.     
Fraternally, Faye Cook, Provincial Madam Trustee, Trail #2838 
 
****************************************************************************************** 
From BC Provincial HOME Chairman, Wendy Slee: 
Hello Sisters: I was appointed the new H O M E Charity Chairman at the Provincial Convention this past June. 
 
The following is the information for your Auxiliaries regarding this new Charity.    
  
NEW HOME CHARITY - Means - Hands Of Many Eagles  

1. At the Provincial Convention in June 2011 this charity was created.  
2. This fund was created to give Auxiliaries a chance to donate Provincially to a cause not already covered 

by existing Provincial Charities. 
3. You may send your cheque's to Joanne Krisko, payable to the Provincial Auxiliary and designated in the 

menu at the bottom of your cheque "Home Charity" 
4. Auxiliaries are then invited to apply for a Grant to a cause "Near and Dear to their Heart" 
5. Deadlines for Donations and Grant applications will be sent out by the Provincial Secretary in the New 

Year. 
6. Requests for Grants can be made by letter, signed by both your President and Secretary and containing 

the Auxiliary Seal. 
     
Thank you sisters, Fraternally, Wendy Slee, BC Provincial HOME Chairman   
****************************************************************************************** 

Snowflakes Are Kisses  
Sent From Above  

Falling From Heaven To Show God's Love 
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From BC Provincial Diabetes Research Centre Chairman, Maureena Wilson: 
Greetings Sisters: I would like to remind everyone to consider their donation of $5.00 per member to the DRC. 
If your Auxiliary has money they will be sending to the DRC please get it to the Provincial Secretary Joanne 
Krisko and she will see that it is sent to Grand before the end of December. All donations up to $55,000.00 will 
be matched by an anonymous donor, so let’s take full advantage of this generous offer. Please also send me a 
quick email and let me know how much your Auxiliary has contributed. I know some Auxiliaries send their 
donations in directly BUT B.C. does not always get the credit for this. So I would like to know for my report, 
which I have to send in.  
  
We are once again selling DRC Pocket calendars but this year they start January 1st, 2012 to December 31st, 
2012.  They are $20.00, and I have sold out BUT I have more coming in so if you want some for your Auxiliary 
please let me know and I'll get them to you. And THANKS in advance for buying and selling these. The sooner 
we meet our commitment of the 25 million the sooner we can get on to other things. If everyone helps a little it 
will be great. 
  
THANKS SISTERS.  
Fraternally, Maureena Wilson, BC Provincial Diabetes Research Centre Chairman 
 
****************************************************************************************** 
From Pacific Northwest Regional Cancer Chairman, Flo Monaghan: 
Attention Cancer Chairmen and Secretaries: I have been asked to serve as the PNW Regional Chairman for our 
Cancer Charity.   One of the responsibilities of this position is to report to the Charity Director and International 
Chairman.  They are looking for quarterly reports on monies raised and what your Eagles did to raise this 
money.    
 
The money total that I report will be one of our Region; not individual amounts.  This way, no individual 
Auxiliary amount will be disclosed.   Reason being that some Auxiliaries like this to be a surprise at 
Convention.  Please “E” mail or snail mail or phone this information to myself, by the end of February and the 
end of May.   Thanking each of you in advance for your support.  Let’s put our region on top of the list for 
responding to the International body.   
 
Wishing each and everyone a most joyous and fun Holiday Season   
Love Sister Flo Monaghan, 4153 McLean Creek Rd., Okanagan Falls, B.C., V0H 1R1, 250-497-5960 
flofloyd@telus.net.  
 
****************************************************************************************** 
From BC Provincial Ritual Chairman, Bev Bailey: 
Hello Sisters; Sister Joan will be including a Registration Form in this issue of the Echo, if you need more than 
the one you receive please photocopy, we are trying to keep down the costs.  
 
I will be in touch with the Committee right after the holidays, Sister Joan will be looking after the Interior 
Ritual for me and I will be looking after the Island and Lower Mainland, so if you have any questions please 
contact us and we will gladly help. 
 
Thank you for your patience 
Fraternally Yours, Bev Bailey, BC Provincial Ritual Chairman, Vancouver #2075 
 
****************************************************************************************** 

“May Trouble Neglect You And Angels Protect You  
Wishing You All The Joy Of The Season” 
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From BC Provincial Spinal Cord Chairman, Charlotte Bond: 
Greetings Sister’s; I am sure everyone is working really hard for all our Charities along with their Local 
Charities; I wish you all the best. 
 
The Rick Hansen Wheels in Motion celebrates 25 years since Rick made his round the World Tour to bring 
awareness to help all those who suffer with Spinal Cord injuries.  In the last 25 years we have heard endless 
stories and saw so many amazing people who have suffered be able to walk again, but mostly to lead more 
productive lives in the work place, their own Community, and at home. 
  
At one time a paraplegic would be put in a home with very little rehabilitation time. With the Rick Hansen 
Spinal Cord research Centre this has changed all of that.  Here is one way to raise funds that is available to all.  
Every year in June the Rick Hansen Wheels in Motion Event is held all over Canada. This gives you the 
opportunity to raise funds in your home town, keep 50% for a project to help those with spinal cord injury in 
wheel chairs.  All you need to do is go online to the Rick Hansen Wheels In Motion web site to pick up any 
information on this so you can get involved. 
 
Congratulations to all the Auxiliaries and Aeries in the Province who have joined in this great event each year, 
and how they have helped their Communities in this way.  If you haven’t done this in your Community, please 
consider it.  I have asked my Committee to contact the Auxiliaries appointed to them encouraging you to share 
with other Auxiliaries suggestions you may have for other ideas for Fund Raising. 
 
Please have a Happy, Healthy Holiday Season. 
Fraternally, Spinal Cord chairperson Charlotte Bond #22 
 
****************************************************************************************** 
From PPMP, Pat Irvine and PPWP Dennis Irvine: 
Hello Sisters: We would like to wish all of our friends in Eagledom a healthy, happy and peaceful holiday 
season and wish you only the best that life has to offer in the coming year. 
 
Fraternally, Dennis and Pat Irvine, Ladysmith 
****************************************************************************************** 
From PPMP, Carol Torrance: 
Dear Sisters; First, I would like to congratulate Sharon and Geoff on a wonderful PNWR Conference. It was 
very informative and if anyone didn't have a good time-it was their own fault. It is always great to see our 
Brothers and Sisters from the Pacific Northwest. Good job! 
 
It is hard to believe that another year is almost over and a new one is on the horizon.  I would like to take this 
opportunity to wish each of you and your family's a very Merry Christmas and a prosperous and healthy New 
Year. 
Fraternally, Carol Torrance, PPMP 
****************************************************************************************** 
From PPMP, Charleen Proznick: 
Hello Sisters: The Festive Season is fast approaching and I am sure you are all busy with the preparations and 
are anticipating the valuable time you will be spending with your family and friends.  Let us remember, in our 
prayers, those who are unable to be with us at this time, whether because of distance or illness. 
  
Thought for the day: - "Today, I will make every person I meet feel very important and I will show them that I 
care." 
  
From my home to yours, Best Wishes for a Healthy and Happy Holiday Season. 
Fraternal Love, Charleen Proznick, PPMP 
 
****************************************************************************************** 
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From PPMP, Marge Radford: 
Hello Sisters: I really enjoy the Echo and want to let everyone know I am on the mend.  It is a long process and 
will tell sometime; yet although I can see an improvement each time I go for a Wound care.   
 
I went in the WALK For A CURE.  Did the walk okay but getting from the venue to the Sky Train to 
come home almost did me in.   
 
I want to wish all my Eagle Friends and Sisters a very Merry Christmas and a great New Year, and hope that 
2012 will be a better one for all.   
 
Hope to see all in the NEW YEAR.  Love to all. Fraternally Yours, Marge Radford, PPMP 1980, Victory  
 
****************************************************************************************** 
From PPMP, Glenda Brommeland: 
I wish to extend my heartiest greetings to all the Sisters. Hoping you are getting ready for your Christmas 
celebrations with friends and family. 
  
It seems like just last week, that Convention was held in Penticton. And here we are almost 1/2 way through 
another great year. It was so good to see you all in Penticton. 
  
I have a small request from your Auxiliaries:  If you know a PPMP in your Auxiliary, and she is changing her 
address, could you have your secretary send me an email re the Sisters new information. My email is 
gbrommeland@telus.net. Thank-you. 
  
And please remember: The difference you make today, Counts in all our tomorrows. (CH Pearce) 
  
And my favorite; Maxine says: I believe in sharing the road with other drivers.   They can have the part behind 
me. 
  
Love and best holiday’s wishes to all. Fraternally, Glenda Brommeland, PPMP  
 
****************************************************************************************** 
NEWS FROM THE AUXILIARIES: 
CAMPBELL RIVER #3097: 
Hello Sisters: The Sisters held a garage sale with all proceeds going to the DRC and over $800.00 was raised. 
Lots of fun was had by all, and the rest of us got to clean house and make room for more "stuff" 
  
November 26th; is our annual Bazaar and Cash Prize Raffle. This year the profits from the raffle will be going to 
the Firefighters Burn Camp. The Sisters will be busy making pies for the next few weeks, both meat pies and 
fruit pies to sell there. 
  
On Friday December 9th; we will be having our 60th Anniversary Banquet. Tickets are $5.00 and everyone is 
welcome to join us. We will be having a catered dinner. It would be nice if you can let us know in advance. We 
will be doing Cheque and Pin Presentations as well. The Ladies Auxiliary will do the Auxiliary Anniversary on 
December 5th for anyone who would like to join us for that instead. Just let us know you are coming up. 
  
Catering is our #1, means of raising funds so needless to say we are booked solid for the month of December. 
We are so lucky to have some awesome Aerie members who work with the Ladies Auxiliary on catering. 
  
We will be having a family Christmas Party on December 18th and this year the focus is on family, with lots of 
things for the whole family to do. It should be fun and of course old Santa will be putting in an appearance. 
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Continued From CAMPBELL RIVER #3097:  
Our Auxiliary and the Past Madam Presidents each sponsor a family for Christmas, as well we will once again 
go to 4 schools with Christmas gingerbread cookies and the kids will get to decorate them. This is a very heart 
warming as well as a fun time for everyone involved. Makes those of us just a little more thankful for what we 
are blessed with. 
  
A new project this past few months has been working with 3 local schools, we have set up clothes cupboards in 
the schools and families in need can get clothing for their kids. This all started out by donating some money to 
these schools to buy indoor runners for kids whose family could not afford them. This is proving to be a huge 
success, and it's incredible the amount of clothing we have received from our Members and their friends as well 
as the local Thrift Shop. The Auxiliary bought the underwear and socks which is given out by the teachers. We 
only do the work, they know the needy. We have also added bedding if needed, we just put out the call and it's 
amazing what people have that they don't use and how fast we can help a family.  
 
Once again it is the old "People Helping People" slogan at work. 
 
From the Sisters of Campbell River Auxiliary #3097, we send Christmas Greetings to our Sisters throughout 
B.C. Wishing everyone good health and good times, and a very successful and Happy New Year. 
 
Submitted by, Maureena Wilson, Secretary  
 
******************************************************************************************  
DUNCAN #2546: 
Hello to all our Sisters; The Aerie and Auxiliary held their Anniversary Dinner and Dance in conjunction with 
the Provincial Aerie President Brian Kersey and our Provincial Madam Edith May’s, President's visit. A 
delicious dinner was served, followed by great dance, music by the Smiley Family Band. The evening was well 
attended with the Mayors; of Duncan and North Cowichan in attendance. All in all it was a very successful 
evening and I must say it was a pleasure to work together with our Aerie Brothers, and looked forward to 
doing more in the coming year. 
 
We held our Joint Memorial on November 6th, and were delighted to have Provincial Madam President Edith 
May and our Provincial Mother attend. Like everyone else we will be busy thinking of the upcoming Christmas 
Season. 
Fraternally, Jean Cameron, Secretary, Duncan Auxiliary #2546 
 
****************************************************************************************** 
KAMLOOPS #3453: 
Hello Sisters; Remembrance day was a great success starting at the Service at the Cenotaph, chili at the Eagles , 
Rube Band and Kamloops Pipers to entertain all during the day and Geoff Morris for an evening of dancing.                 
 
The Kamloops Auxiliary has our Semi Annual Bazaar and Bake sale on November 19th. December is turning 
into a busy month with preparation for Christmas celebrations.  On December 11th the Auxiliary are holding the 
Children’s Christmas Party, on December 17th it’s the Members Christmas Party and on December 19th the 
Ladies is have their Secret Sister Christmas Party.  This year we are pleased to have Steve and Celeste of Big 
Steve Entertainment to bring in the New Year with us on December 31st. If you plan to be spending the holidays 
in Kamloops this Christmas come and join us.    
 
The Club Weekly Activates are Sunday Free & Progressive Bingo 1-3pm,  Auxiliary Meat Draw at 3pm also 
Sunday  & Tuesday Karaoke with Jan & Steve 7:00pm, Wednesday Free Bingo 2-4pm  Horse Races with Big 
Jim 4:00pm, Thursday Darts 7:30pm, Friday Night Aerie Meat Draw at 7:00pm, Saturday Aerie Meat Draw at 
3pm.  
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Continued From KAMLOOPS #3453:  
Auxiliary Meetings are held on the 1st and 3rd Monday of each month at 7:30pm, with the Aerie meeting on the 
2nd and 4th Monday at 8:00pm. 
 
We wish you all a very safe Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.  Hope to see in the club some time. 
Fraternally, Theresa Kleefeld, Secretary Kamloops #3453, BC Provincial Madam Trustee 
 
****************************************************************************************** 
MAPLE RIDGE #2831: 
Greetings from Maple Ridge #2831; We are into the cold weather so make sure wear your woolies.  We have 
our visitation on November 14th.  We look forward to seeing our Sisters from other Auxiliaries.  Breakfast with 
Santa will be on December 11th and our Ladies Christmas Party will take place on December 12th.  Our annual 
donation dinner will be on December 18th as well as our New Year's Eve Party on the 31st. 
 
First Friday dinners will continue on December 2nd along with the trimming of the Christmas Tree.  On 
November 11th Madam President Gloria and Worthy President Cory laid wreaths at the Cenotaph in Maple 
Ridge.  This was followed by lunch at the hall and a crib tournament. 
 
We wish each and every one of you a very Merry Christmas, and a wonderfully successful New Year. 
Fraternally, Doris Krisko 
 
****************************************************************************************** 
NANAIMO #15: 
Hello Sisters; We are presently working to raise money for Convention and the Drill Team that we will be 
taking to Abbotsford in June so every Saturday we have a Meat Draw in conjunction with the Aerie. You are all 
invited to join us. 

 We were able to co-host a Potluck Dinner for our Provincial Presidents on October 30th which was very well 
attended. The next week we had the sad duty of a Memorial Service and tea for our longest serving Member 
Sister Marian Morgan who passed away on November 5th.  She was 85 years old and had been a Member of our 
Auxiliary for 63 years. She certainly will be missed. 

We are busy preparing crafts and things for a Spring Tea that will be held in April and we will have more 
information in upcoming Echo’s. 

Just a reminder that our Meeting Nights have been changed they are now 1st and 3rd MONDAY, at the Aerie 
Hall 245 Fraser St. Please come and visit us we would love to have you. 

Merry Christmas to all of Our Eagle Sisters 

Fraternally Thelma Redmond, Secretary Nanaimo #15 

****************************************************************************************** 
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NELSON #22: 
Hello Sisters; Wow! Here it is almost Christmas again, and no snow yet?  In Nelson the Sister’s are preparing 
for their Annual Borscht Lunch/Bake Sale, borscht will be sold by the liter. White elephant table, door prizes 
etc. On November 19th from 11 am to 2pm, all held at the Eagles Hall 641 Baker St. in Nelson. 
If you are in the area please join us we would be happy to see you. This is a big event for us and this year all 
proceeds will be given locally to the West Kootenay Women’s Center, The Community Services Center - 
transition house and the Nelson Food Cupboard. 
 
We continue to keep busy with Catering and this really benefits all our Charities. 
 
This year our annual Auxiliary Christmas party will be after a short meeting on December 7th.  Santa will make 
his visit with gifts for all (gift exchange). Good food and refreshments too. If you are in the area on this date 
please join us we would love to see you. 
 
From the Nelson Sister’s to all, we wish you all a Happy, Healthy, Prosperous Holiday Season and all the best 
for 2012.   
 
We look forward to seeing everyone in the New Year if not before. 
Fraternally, Nelson Eagles’ Auxiliary #22 Sisters 
 
****************************************************************************************** 
NEW WESTMINSTER #20: 
New Westminster Auxiliary #20 wishes to send Greetings to all our Provincial Sisters for a Very Merry 
Christmas; YES CHRISTMAS! This season and a Happy New Year for the upcoming seasons.  
 
We know that all the Sisters are busily working to raise monies for their various Charities; as that is what we are 
about. We wish you great success in all your endeavors. Here in New Westminster we have had some Sisters 
raising money by having Tarot Reading sessions and by selling recycled jewellery; be careful when you ask for 
donations, it can mushroom into a mountain before you know it.  
 
The Sisters will be joining the Aerie in the Santa Parade, followed by a social evening, at the beginning of 
December.  We will also be holding our annual Joint Christmas Dinner with the Sisters, Brothers and REAC 
coming together for a great shared social evening visiting and renewing old friendships with those we don’t see 
all that often. The Sisters will be visiting our shut INS with a small gift as usual, to keep in touch.  
 
The Aerie and Auxiliary Zone Conference Committee are meeting to get the final plans in place for the Lower 
Mainland Zone Conference to be held in Hope February 17th – 19th, 2012. If any of the Sisters plan to be in the 
Lower Mainland at that time we would love to have you come and join in. More information will be 
forthcoming in January. 
 
Again; best of wishes for the upcoming Holiday Season 
Submitted by, Vera Gjestrum, Secretary 
 
****************************************************************************************** 
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PENTICTON #4281: 
To All Our Sisters: It seems that a good time was had by all at the Pacific Northwest Regional Conference.  The 
Committee is pleased with how everything went, except for a couple of glitches. 
 
The apple pies for Diabetes are completed, and were done in record time.  We made 275 pies in 4 days, working 
from 11:00 to 2:00 each day.  The final day we cranked out 91.  Sales are going well, and, as Chairperson for 
this project, I am extending a huge thank you to all my peelers, rollers, crimpers etc.  It was a wonderful work 
effort to say the least.  
 
We lost two of our Auxiliary Sisters recently, Ellen Pritchard, and our beloved Loretta Sullivan, who has been a 
member since 1979, transferred from Ontario and became a Charter member in Penticton.  She will be missed 
by all of us who knew her; she did her time working hard for the better of the Auxiliary in the beginning years. 
 
It is now time to get our Christmas projects done; the Angel Tree for the Women in Need Society and a bake 
sale in December for the Alzheimer’s Society.  Plans for our Children’s and Adult Christmas Parties are in the 
works as well. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to wish all of you a very Merry Christmas and best wishes for 2012, from 
all the members of our Auxiliary.  Wishing you all; great success in your membership recruiting and your fund 
raises efforts.  Fraternally, Shirley Pedersen, Secretary, Penticton Auxiliary #4281 
****************************************************************************************** 
PRINCE GEORGE #3318: 
Hello our fellow Sisters; Hope all is well in your corner of the province. Today saw the start of our winter 
season with the snow coming down very hard and fast. It’s time to get out the snow blower.  
 
We were busy over the summer with Caterings, and September saw the start of bowling on Friday nights again. 
Of course, the ever popular Pancake Breakfasts started at the end of October and we saw over 110 in attendance 
in a 2.5 hour period.  On December 4th we will be having our Eagle Family Christmas Dinner and Children's 
Party, with a visit from Santa being the highlight of the event.  
 
Our Auxiliary send wishes of Congratulations to; Pacific Northwest Regional Presidents Geoff Middlehurst and 
Sharon Johnson on an excellent PNWRC which was held in October. We have heard many great things from 
those in attendance.  
 
Have a wonderful and joyful holiday season with family and friends.  
Fraternally, Donna Roach, Secretary, Prince George Auxiliary #3318 
****************************************************************************************** 
ROSSLAND # 10: 
Hello Sisters, We hope that this finds all of you healthy and well.  We are in full force winter here in Rossland 
as we have had snow falling over the last few days.  The weather definitely puts many in the spirit of Christmas 
as we are getting ready for a Christmas Craft Fair on Sunday November 27th in our Eagles hall and the 
Auxiliary will be selling baked goods as well as providing information about the benefits of joining the 
Auxiliary, many other artisans will have tables that day.   
 
During the month of December we will be busy with a variety of activities, Children's Christmas Party, Joint 
Seniors Christmas Dinner hosted at the Legion but many of our members attend and Sister Noreen Poznikoff 
helps in preparations of the meal, Auxiliary Christmas Dinner where we will be handing out years of service 
pins to many of our long time members.  A busy few months with lots of fun things happening!    
  
Wishing you and your families all the very best of the holiday season.  
Fraternally, Sonia Tavares, Secretary, Rossland Auxiliary #10 

****************************************************************************************** 
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TRAIL #2838: 
Hello Sisters: We would like to congratulate Pacific Northwest Regional Presidents Geoff Middlehurst and 
Sharon Johnson on a wonderful Pacific Northwest Regional Conference.  To Penticton Aerie and Auxiliary 
“Thank You” for a great job of hosting this event, your hospitality and fraternalism was outstanding. 
 
Our Sisters would like to send wishes for a speedy recover to Past Provincial Mother Mable Ferguson who had 
a fall and broke her arm, Mable is our only Charter Member left and she has always been a very active Member 
of our Auxiliary. 
 
On November 19th the Auxiliary once again participated with the Annual Wantea Plaza Bake and Craft Sale. 
We find that this gives us the opportunity to get the word out to those from the area about the Fraternal Order of 
Eagles. 
 
In December the Auxiliary will be busy catering for various Christmas Parties as well as some Retirement 
Parties.  The Aerie and Auxiliary will be having their joint Christmas Party on December 17th with many fun 
things planned.  
 
Our meeting nights are on the 2nd and 4th Monday of each month at 7:30 p.m.  
 
To our Brothers and Sisters we wish you all a healthy and safe Merry Christmas and a very Happy New Year. 
Fraternally, Joan Klit, Secretary, Trail #2838 
 
****************************************************************************************** 
VANCOUVER # 2075: 
Hello Sisters: We would like to express our Condolences to our Treasurer Sister Nona on the loss of her 
husband Larry. 
 
Vancouver #2075 Children's Christmas Party will be held on Saturday December 17th.  Darts have been 
changed to Friday nights, starting at 7:00 p.m. Cost $4.00.  Congrats to Louise Savoy for winning the Snowball 
last Friday. 
 
To all the Brothers and Sisters who have been ill or in hospital we wish you a speedy recovery. 
 
Vancouver #2075 would like to wish all a very Happy Holiday season. 
Submitted by, Bev Bailey, Secretary, Vancouver #2075 
 
****************************************************************************************** 
VERNON #3557: 
Hello Sisters;  Vernon Aerie and Auxiliary “Appreciation Night” was held on September 17th, 2011 and saw 
around ninety Members and guests attending a function at the Eagles Hall for an evening of fun, food, and 
entertainment where fellowship in true Eagle fashion was displayed. The evening started out with cocktails and 
visiting each other and getting acquainted, followed by a supper put on for the Ladies Auxiliary on their 35th 
Anniversary by the Aerie. After everyone had eaten we were entertained by Sally and Dave for an hour or so. 
This portion of the evening was really enjoyed by all, and rumor has it we may have them back at a later date. 
  
At this time awards were handed out to the winners of Eagles of the Year and The Unsung Heroes. The winners 
of Eagles of the Year were Denise and Stuart Fransbergen and the Unsung Heroes award went to Terry and 
Rick Osborne. Congratulations to both of you, you are worthy winners. Pins were then handed out for Years of 
Service to the achieving Members. 
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Continued From VERNON #3557:  
Vernon Auxiliary is also getting ready for a busy Christmas Season with lots of Catering for Christmas Party's 
including our own, which will be held on December 12th, 2011. Sisters if you are in Vernon that day, Please join 
us! 
 
Thank you to Penticton Aerie and Auxiliary for a great job done on the Pacific Northwest Regional Conference. 
It was very informative and a lot of fun.  
 
Fraternally, Vernon Auxiliary #3557 
 
******************************************************************************************  
VICTORIA #12: 
Hello Sisters; We hope all the Auxiliary's are all healthy.  We are getting ready for our Wheel Spin, Jam 
Session and BBQ on Sunday November 20th around 300 p.m.  Our Bazaar will be held on Saturday November 
26th, from 9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.  If anyone is over this way drop in and say hello.   
 
We would also like to wish everyone a very Merry Christmas and A Happy New Year. 
 Submitted by, Pat Robinson, Secretary, Victoria #12 
****************************************************************************************** 
From Echo Chairman, Joan Klit: 
Hello Sisters:  Thank you for sending in your submissions for this issue of the Echo.  Just a reminder that if you 
have any questions for the Section Questions and Answers; please send them by mail or e-mail and we will 
print them in the following issues of the Echo. If we are not sure about the answer to your question we will 
find out the right answer before we print it in the Echo.  
 
Remember this is one of the best ways to keep the line of Communications open between all of us in the 
Province and I hope that you will continue for this term.  
 
SPECIAL NOTE FOR ALL: The following is the schedule Deadline Dates for the Echo Bulletin. They 
are: January 15th, March 15th and the last one for the term will be May 15th. Please remember this is the 
last day you can send or e-mail your information to the Echo Chairman at: 
 
Address: Joan Klit   275 – 2nd Ave., Trail, B. C. V1R 4V3 
E-mail: jjklit@shaw.ca 
 
Wishing you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year 
Yours in Sisterhood, Joan Klit, Echo Chairman 
****************************************************************************************** 
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B. C. PROVINCIAL COMPETITIONS 

Auxiliary Name: ................................................................... #......................................... 
Compete on: Check only one:               @ ZONE: _____       @ CONVENTION: ______ 

Application for entry in: Class A ________  
                                          Class B ________ 
                                          Class B 2 _______ 
                                          Class B 3 _______ 
                                          Class C ________ 
                                          Class C 2 _______  
                                          Class E ________ 
                                          Novice ________ 
                                          Shot Gun _________ 
                                          One-Women Open Div. _______ 
                                          One-Women 55 and Over _______ 
 
List of Officers: 
 
Junior Past President ___________________________ 
Madam President ______________________________ 
Vice President ________________________________ 
Chaplain _____________________________________  
Conductor ____________________________________ 
 
 
Alternate ___________________________________ 
Ritual Coach ________________________________ 
Drill Captain ________________________________ 
( If applicable) 
 
                                                       Auxiliary Name: _______________________ #__________ 
                                                       Signature of President: ______________________________ 
                                                       Signature of Secretary: ______________________________ 
 
Do you need a Secretary? Yes _____ No _____ 
Do you need an inside guard? Yes _____ No _____ 
 
 
Return applications for entry to: Provincial Ritual Coordinator by January 30th. 

Send entry fee to Provincial Secretary . . . $ 35.00 per team by January 30th. 
 
 
 
 
DEADLINE FOR ENTRIES - - - - JANUARY 30th. 
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EXEMPTIONS 

PROVINCIAL RITUAL COMPETITIONS 

AUXILIARY NAME:____________________________________ No: _______________________ 

TEAM CLASS: ____________________________________________ 

MADAM __________________ IS RESPONSIBLE TO LOWER AND BRIGHTEN THE HOUSE LIGHTS 
DURING INITIATION. 

IN THE EVENT OF AN ERROR WITH THE HOUSE LIGHTS THE MADAM IS TO BE CHARGED. 

ODE RECITED BY – CHECK ONLY ONE – ALL OFFICERS                                                             ( ) 

                                                                            EACH OFFICER WILL HAVE A PART                      ( ) 

                                                                            OR ONE OFFICER                                                        ( ) 

IF ALL OFFICERS RECITE THE ODE TOGETHER AND AN ERROR IS MADE THE MADAM PRESIDENT 
WILL BE CHARGED WITH THE ERROR. 

IF EACH OFFICER HAS A PART AND AN ERROR IS MADE IT WILL BE CHARGED TO THAT OFFICER 
MAKING THE ERROR. 

IF ONLY ONE OFFICER GIVES THE ODE THAT OFFICER WILL BE CHARGED IN THE EVENT OF AN 
ERROR 

THE OFFICERS OF THE TEAM ARE: PLEASE PRINT 

JUNIOR PAST MADAM PRESIDENT: ______________________________________________________ 

MADAM PRESIDENT: ___________________________________________________________________ 

MADAM VICE PRESIDENT: ______________________________________________________________ 

MADAM CHAPLAIN: ____________________________________________________________________ 

MADAM CONDUCTOR: __________________________________________________________________ 

DECLARATIONS AND EXEMPTIONS: 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________
_____________________________________________________________________________________________
_____________________________________________________________________________________________
_____________________________________________________________________________________________
_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

NOTE: PLEASE PRESENT THIS FORM TO JUDGE CHARIMAN BEFORE TEAM INSPECTION 
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British Columbia Provincial Auxiliary 
Anne Ferstay Woman of the Year Award 

Official Nomination Form 
 

Name of Sister Nominated: _____________________________________________________ 
Address: ____________________________________________________________________ 
             City: _________________________ Postal Code: ______________________________ 
Auxiliary Name and Number: ____________________________________________________ 
Joined Auxiliary: ______________________________________________________________ 
Local Auxiliary Offices (if any): 
 
 
 
 
Auxiliary Highlights: 
 
 
 
 
 
Community Highlights: 
 
 
 
 
 
Miscellaneous facts about nominee: 
 
 
 
 
 
Signed:  __________________                                                   _______________ 
 
                  Madam President          Madam Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 
Auxiliary Seal 
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Please return this form with your Madam President and Madam Secretary's signature as well as you Auxiliary 
seal no later than February 28, 2011 to: 
 

Joanne Krisko 
British Columbia Provincial Secretary  

#82-19250-119th Ave. 
Pitt Meadows, BC 

V3Y 2B2 
 

****If additional space is needed please attach extra pages**** 
 

Please note: the Anne Ferstay Woman of the Year is awarded Provincially.  
The name of the recipient along with a copy of this form will be forwarded to Grand for 

consideration of the  
Alta Browning Smith Woman of the Year Award. 
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 AIL CANADA      
 
 

                     NEW F.O.E AUXILLIARY   
                                    MEMBER BENEFIT 
                                        @ NO COST 

********************************************************* 
Every member gets 

 
 $3,000.00 of accidental death and dismemberment coverage, at no cost 

 
A Family Vision Discount Card 
(30% - 33% off at point of sale) 

           
 Included in our no cost program: 
 

• Child Safe I.D. Kits - in Partnership with Child Find B.C. 
• Internet Safety booklets for Parents and Grandparents to protect 

children from predators on the internet  
 
  Learn about affordable supplemental benefits, such as: 
 

                                  Cancer Protection 
 

                            Accident coverage, 24/7, 365 days a year, on and off the job  
 

At no time do we ask for the roster of your membership! 
We only contact members who return the response card! 

 
Sounds like a good idea, tell your President! 

 
Any questions e-mail Sara Vrolyk at smvrolyk@ailife.com or 604-328-7032 
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 2012 PROVINCIAL CONVENTION AGENDA 

 

 Wednesday, June 6, 2012 

Golf Tournament 
Registration at Aerie for both Aerie and Auxiliary 

Supper 
Entertainment in Lounge 

 

 Thursday, June 7, 2012 
Registration at Aerie for both Aerie and Auxiliary 

Joint Opening Ceremony at the Rancho, 35110 Delair Road, Abbotsford 
Aerie Sessions at the Aerie 

Auxiliary Sessions at Abbotsford Seniors Hall, Essendene Avenue, Abbotsford 
Lunch available at both the Aerie and the Seniors Hall 

Supper at the Aerie 
Entertainment in Lounge 

 

 Friday, June 8, 2012 

Registration for Aerie at the Aerie 
Registration for Auxiliary at the Seniors Hall 

Memorial Service at the Rancho, 35110 Delair Road, Abbotsford 
Aerie Sessions at the Aerie 

Auxiliary Sessions at Abbotsford Seniors Hall, Essendene Avenue, Abbotsford 
Lunch available at both the Aerie and the Seniors Hall 

Banquet at the Rancho, 35110 Delair Road, Abbotsford 
 

 Saturday, June 9, 2012 
Registration for Aerie at the Aerie 

Registration for Auxiliary at the Seniors Hall 
Aerie Sessions at the Aerie 

Auxiliary Sessions at Abbotsford Seniors Hall, Essendene Avenue, Abbotsford 
Lunch available at both the Aerie and the Seniors Hall 

Joint Installation at the Rancho, 35110 Delair Road, Abbotsford 
Supper at the Aerie 

Entertainment in Lounge 
 

 Sunday, June 10, 2012 
Farewell Breakfast at the Aerie 
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         FRATERNAL ORDER OF EAGLES   
2012 PROVINCIAL CONVENTION 

Abbotsford, BC 
June 6-9, 2012 

 
 

 
We here in Abbotsford are looking forward to welcoming all of our Brothers and Sisters to the 2012 Provincial 
Convention.   
 
At this time we would like to supply you with the following list of accommodations. 
 

YOUR CONVENTION HEADQUARTERS WILL BE: 
Super 8 Motel, 1881 Sumas Way, Abbotsford - 604-853-1141 

                              Minimum 3 Night Stay            $99.00/night 
Tower, Minimum 3 Night Stay   $135.00/night 
Senior Rate      $125.00/night 

                              All rooms come with a breakfast and fridge 
 
 

Best Western, 1821 Sumas Way, Abbotsford - 604-859-1341 
All rooms have fridge and microwave  $89.00/night 

 
 

Coast Hotel, 2020 Sumas Way, Abbotsford - 604-853-1951 
                                     $104.00/night 
 
 

Ramada Hotel, 36035 North Parallel Road, Abbotsford - 604-870-1050 
                              Basic                                                               $122.00/night    

Executive                                                        $152.00/night 
 
We will also have a very limited number of RV parking spots available, strictly on a first come, first served 
basis.  All units must be self-contained.  Please let us know ASAP if you wish to put your name in for one of 
these RV spaces. 
 
David Bell                                         Judy Enns 
2012 Aerie Convention Chair                                      2012 Auxiliary Convention Chair 
E-mail:  bell@sfu.ca                                       E-mail: jdenns@shaw.ca 
Cell: 604-226-6427                                        Home: 604-859-7790 
 

                                                                         


